
From the Principal's Desk
Jim Laussen

Many members of our community experienced the immense pleasure of attending the College musical, The Boy 

From Oz, over the past weekend. The Boy From Oz tells the story of one of Australia’s greatest songwriters and 

performers, Peter Allen.  Peter’s rise to fame, his relationships with Judy Garland, Liza Minnelli, Greg Connell, 

Marion Woolnough, glimpses back to key moments of the 60’s, 70’s and 80’s, as well as a selection of his very well 

known music provided the backdrop to what was the first Australian musical to be performed on Broadway. It was 

the first time a school anywhere in the world had been granted the rights to perform the musical too.

It has been a delight to receive a number of emails from members of the wider community who saw our show. I 

have permission from the writer of the following letter to include it in Whispers this week as it beautifully captures 

what many people with whom I spoke felt too:

Dear Jim

Today I had the greatest of blessings to be part of the audience watching the latest school production “The Boy 

From Oz”. I sat with my 80-year-old mother who declared it was the best production she had ever seen!

I have been to many of your school productions and performances over the years, in which my nephews and niece 

have participated.  This was by far my favourite.

The calibre of the performances, the exceptional talent of the young performers and the overall professionalism of 

the production were unsurpassed. I cried, I laughed and was deeply moved by the powerful performances. In 

retrospect, I am glad I did not waste my money attending any other productions.

On a much deeper, and more important level, the production was a reflection of the integrity of Overnewton  

Anglican Community College itself.  One can only imagine that there may have been some opposition to a 

production that deals with such a “controversial” topic. I congratulate you and your staff for having the moral fibre to 

allow the production to go ahead. We are all the better for it.

Mahatma Gandhi states that:

“If we wish to create lasting peace in the world, we must start with the children.”

Congratulations to you and your amazing students (Children) and staff, who were not afraid to tell the story of a 

member of one of the most marginalised groups in our society. In doing so, we are now one step closer to creating 

a just society for all.

With the deepest of gratitude and respect

It was never our intention to perform this musical for any reason other than it is a great show full of many classic 

Australian songs. Whilst the production covered aspects of Peter’s personal relationships, simply these provided 

the backdrop to the story of his music. As a member of the safe schools coalition, performing a musical that meant 

members of the community and their children who may feel marginalised from time to time could feel accepted and 

welcome was an added bonus. We know that all members of our community have the right to feel safe, supported 
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and respected and this musical and the manner in which the large cast presented it is a testament to this value. I 

was delighted that a member of the wider community acknowledged this in the letter above.

As a College, we encourage students to step out of their comfort zones through a diversity of curricular and co-

curricular activities. Students are enabled to try new experiences and, possibly, discover new things about 

themselves or use and develop skills in a way that they have not done so before. This year, the number of students 

who joined the musical having not performed in a school production previously delighted us. Participating in a show 

where excellence was promoted and achieved in every aspect of the production meant that all members of the cast 

and crew experienced first hand the outcomes of hard work, persistence, commitment and teamwork. The following 

quote is an excerpt of the writing of one such student and, it too, beautifully encapsulates what can be achieved 

when one tries something new:

I'd just like to give everyone a very big thank you for introducing to me the amazing environment within the OACC 

musical family, from the youngest Year 7s to the oldest Year 12s, and the staff of course! To be honest, there's a 

certain stigma that comes with the mention of musicals, and for so very long, I'd agreed with the notion that singing, 

dancing and acting was for a very particular group of people! Never could I have been so wrong! My experiences 

have been far better than I could have imagined, and the people I've met along the way have made it so much 

better! As a reluctant starter, never would I have thought that I'd be as upset as I am now that it is all over. If not for 

the constant encouragement of certain individuals, I would not have had the opportunity to have been a part of such 

an amazing opportunity. I thank each and every one of you from the bottom of my heart, nothing will ever take away 

the memories I have of this week and the last eight months!! 

My congratulations to the cast, crew, musicians and staff for providing us all with a great moment in Overnewton’s 

performing arts history. In particular, I would like to congratulate the many Year 12 students who took to the stage 

as leads and cast members setting a wonderful example for the younger cast members about performance 

commitment and how this can be occur alongside continued academic commitment; achieving excellence in both 

areas.
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Head of Taylors Lakes Campus
Gabe Alessandrini

The Boy From OZ

I don’t think there are enough superlatives to describe the brilliance of the College musical, “The Boy From OZ”.  

What a truly outstanding production!

The students’ performance of this musical biography and tribute to the late, great Australian performer Peter Allen, 

was conducted with the skill and talent of a professional theatre ensemble.  The singing, dancing and acting of all of 

the cast members had the audience completely engaged in the story that was being told.

The main characters were portrayed brilliantly by the lead actors, with an attention to detail that was amazing. They 

had us laughing, crying and dancing in our seats and overall, they had us in awe of their incredible talent.  The 

entire cast was supported superbly by the orchestra, the back stage crew and a stellar production team.

Congratulations to everyone involved in the production of “The Boy from OZ”.  You should all be incredibly proud of 

the truly outstanding and entertaining piece of musical theatre that you produced.  As members of the audience we 

were certainly all very proud of you and felt very privileged to have been a part of an incredibly special event.

Auskick 2014

Another Auskick season has come to a close.  Last Saturday, around 100 students from Overnewton and the 

broader community had their final Auskick session for 2014.  Medallions and trophies were presented to the very 

keen footballers from Year Prep to Year 6, with special commemorative trophies presented to four students who 

have been involved in Auskick from Prep to Year 6.  A special commemorative trophy was also presented to Allan 

Bennett to thank him for his 18 years of service to the OACC Auskick clinic. 

The OACC Auskick clinic is one of the best in the district due to the efforts of Rob Haumann and Garry Sciberras 

and their dedicated team of OACC parent helpers and coaches.  Congratulations on another successful year and 

thank you for providing this opportunity to Overnewton students.

Working Bee Thank You

Thank you to all of the parents that attended last Saturday’s working bee.  The campus grounds continue to 

improve aesthetically due to the efforts of everyone involved.  Everything is looking great. We are all very 

appreciative of the work done at working bees and we thank the working bee co-ordinators for their leadership and 

dedication.

Revised KASTORIA 476 Bus Route Times For Overnewton

The bus times and services for the Kastoria 476 bus route that services Overnewton students have been revised.  

The times listed in the table below are all approximate and subject to traffic patterns on any particular day. Please 
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check the Public Transport Victoria web site http://ptv.vic.gov.au/route/view/8091 for further details about the 476 

bus route.
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College Bulletin Board

College Bulletin Board

This page includes important College notes/dates/events including details of College dates, Principal's morning 

teas, registration matters, Education Maintenance Allowance and other relevant administrative notices.

College Dates

Wednesday, 13th August
Combined Junior Schools Independant Primary School Heads Australia Music Festival

Thursday, 14th August
Junior School Staff Training Day- Junior School Student Free Day

Senior School Parent Teacher Interviews

Saturday, 16th August
Working Bee,  Keilor Campus

Tuesday, 19th August
Senior School, Parent Teacher Interviews

Wednesday, 27th August
School Alive tours

PARENTS AFTERNOON TEAS WITH THE PRINCIPAL
Mr Laussen will host an informal opportunity for parents to meet with him over a cup of tea. Please feel free to call 

in should you wish to have a chat, ask a question, or share a good news story about your child.

Term 3
Time: 5.00pm, in the Principal's Office
Tuesday 2nd September, 2014 at Keilor Campus

Please contact the Principal's Assistant, Josie Klarin on 9334 0149 or email if you are planning to attend.

Working Bee - Keilor Campus
Saturday 16th August,  2014
The next working bee will be held on Saturday 16th August, 2014. Please note that the working bee commences at 

8:30am and not before. Hours will only be credited after 8:30am. The day will finish at 4.30 pm.  Please stay as 

long as possible so that the tasks organised for the day can be completed. The day will cover projects and general 

clean up.  Please bring along your own gloves 

Whispers v28/23 13 AUGUST 2014

mailto:josie.klarin@overnewton.vic.edu.au


 

Lunch: $5.00.  Please note that children are not permitted to attend working bees.

Co-ordinator: Keilor Campus - Andrew Daalmeyer, 0411 269 331

Note:  No open shoes such as sandals or thongs, are to be worn at any working bees at  the College

Working Bee dates for 2014 are also listed on the College website, www.overnewton.vic.edu.au

Chibobo News
Helping the Chibobo youth
In June, our orphanage director, Staivous, informed us of a new initiative they were developing in the community of 

Chibobo. Chibobo, like many areas of Zambia, has a high level of unemployment, and most are subsistence 

farmers. There has been a concern in the community that, with time on their hands, the youth were unproductive, 

lacking a purpose and turning to drinking, drugs and theft.

A community meeting was held and the youth asked for support in starting a football and netball association. The 

container of supplies we had sent over for the High School contained many surplus and superseded Overnewton 

sports and ACS uniforms. These uniforms kitted out over 20 teams for the new competition.

In the short time that the association has been active, the community elders have noticed a significant change. The 

teams train a couple of times per week and compete on Saturdays. The matches are keenly contested and draw 

quite a crowd. I was fortunate on my recent visit to attend a couple of matches, and our team purchased soccer and 

netballs, whistles and pumps for them to use. These were warmly received.

The second initiative is the development of a training centre for the youth to learn skills in agriculture, animal 

husbandry, tailoring and life skills. This will occur at our premises in Chibobo. More about the training centre’s 

development in next week’s Chibobo News.

Enjoy the photos of the football teams decked out in our Overnewton uniforms, and the enthusiasm of the crowd.

For more information on our work at Chibobo, or to donate to our work, contact me on 

mike.lampard@overnewton.vic.edu.au or call 9334 0055.
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The Reading Hour
 
The Reading Hour was one of the promotional events of the National Year 

of Reading that was initially celebrated in 2012. Due to its success, it was 

decided that the Reading Hour would be celebrated annually, and this 

year it will be celebrated during Book Week, on the 19th of August. The 

nominal time is between 6pm and 7pm, but you can choose any time that suits your family’s routine.

The College Libraries would like to encourage you to include The Reading Hour in your Book Week. Visit the 

Love2Read website for more information.

STUDENT WITHDRAWALS FROM THE COLLEGE
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As part of the "Conditions of Entry" to Overnewton Anglican Community College, signed by all families upon 
confirmation of enrolment "One full term's written notice is required to withdraw a student from the College. If one 
full term's notice is not given to the College, one full term's fees will be charged." If you are able to provide more 
than one terms notice it would be greatly appreciated.

Notifications should be sent to Mrs Diane King

SIBLING APPLICATIONS

A REMINDER TO OVERNEWTON FAMILIES
Parents who have a child attending Overnewton College and are interested in obtaining a position for other siblings 

in their family should contact the Registrar, Diane King on 9334 0141 and request an application form as soon as 

possible.

Some vacancies still exist for Prep 2014 and 2015.
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Head of Keilor Campus
Rob Huntington

The Boy from Oz.

The College Musical was wonderful – it was, in fact, unbelievably good. I really can’t heap enough superlatives on 

it. Jonathan Reeves was stunning as Peter Allen, while Mikaela Farrugia, Lauren Goetz, Laura Ashcroft, Kade 

Hughes, Leo Di Stefano and Liam Di Martino were as good as anyone I have seen in school musicals. It was lovely 

to see so many Year 12s performing so well in their last big College production. Jonathan’s backing trio were 

fabulous performers and only in Year 10 (Carla Romeo), Year 9 (Ciara Muscat) and Year 8 (Chelsea Hawke). The 

music was excellent thanks to our fabulous music staff. The cast and the production crew of Lynn Dahl, Katherine 

Nelson, Fiona Branford, Justine Garcia, Deb Woolley, Halide Hussein and Sue Ellis have created some sort of 

magic in this production and I take my hat off to everyone involved.

New Bus Routes.

A number of families have expressed concerns regarding new local bus routes and timetables. I have been advised 

that the Kastoria route 476 bus in the afternoon travelling towards Moonee Ponds will resume stopping at the 

Overnewton Road bus stop at 3.30pm and 3.50pm. This means that students are not required to walk to the bus 

stop on the Old Calder Highway near the Overnewton Gatehouse. Unfortunately the reduced services mean that 

more students need to catch the 3.50pm bus than in the past and we will be working with the Public Transport 

Authority to investigate options. This also applies with respect to the afternoon bus to Hillside, where the new route 

requires some students living on the southern side of the Melton Highway to cross the highway without the 

availability of pedestrian crossings. The Head of Taylors Lakes Campus, Mr Alessandrini, has included further 

information about the new timetables.

Sports Court Development.

This development is nearing completion with the sub-base being finished off and the artificial turf surface soon to be 

installed.We look forward to being able to use the courts later in August.
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